

## **JECVO of KY**

**Air Force Association** 

Air Force Sergeants
Association

**American Legion** 

**AMVETS** 

**Armed Forces E-9 Assn** 

DAV

Fleet Reserve Association

Forty & Eight

**KY Veterans Hall of Fame** 

**Marine Corps League** 

Military Officers Association of America

Military Order of the Purple Heart

Nat'l Assn for Black Veterans

**Navy League of US** 

Operation Stand Down KY

Owensboro-Daviess County Veterans

Paralyzed Veterans of America

**Task Force Omega** 

**United Auto Workers**Association

Veterans Memorial Park of Kentucky

**Veterans of Foreign Wars** 

**VFW Auxiliary** 

Vietnam Veterans of America

## Joint Executive Council of Veterans Organizations of Kentucky PO BOX 98

Harned, KY 40144-0098 E-mail: jecvoofky@yahoo.com

Edwin Vincent – Chairman; Sidney Shouse - Vice Chairman William Davis – Secretary; Bobbie Smith – Finance Officer Larry Arnett – Legislative Chairman; Dave Jarrett - Public Affairs Officer Richard Eisert – Legal Advisor; Robert Daugherty – Chaplain Mike Whitfield – Sergeant-at-Arms

May 27, 2021

The Honorable Andy Beshear Governor of Kentucky 700 Capital Avenue, Suite 100 Frankfort, Kentucky 40601

Dear Governor Beshear:

I am pleased to forward a resolution passed unanimously by the Joint Executive Council of Veterans Organizations of Kentucky (JECVO) at their May 5<sup>th</sup> meeting. It relates to a matter very important to Kentucky's 295,000 veterans, specifically those who are suffering from Traumatic Brain Injury (TBI) or Post Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD) due to injuries sustained while serving our nation and state in military uniform.

In 2018, the General Assembly pass the Colonel Ron Ray Veterans
Traumatic Brain Injury Treatment Act which allows veterans to be treated with
Hyperbaric Oxygen Therapy (HBOT) for both Traumatic Brain Injury and PostTraumatic Stress Disorder. Kentucky joined six other states at the time to authorize
this. There is now a national movement to have this treatment authorized at VA
Medical Centers and/or contracted with qualified private providers to ensure that this
treatment is affordable and accessible to veterans. The intent of the attached
resolution is to encourage the General Assembly to go on record requesting support
from our US Congressional Delegation since the final action to implement this
program will come from the US Congress. We ask for your support in any way possible
to ensure that this matter results in a positive outcome.

Representatives of JECVO and Mr. Eric Koleda, National Director-TreatNOW State Legislative Efforts and Director and Founder of HBOT4KYVETS will be presenting detailed information to the members of the Senate and House VMAPP Committees during the Interim. We stand ready to provide you with documents supporting this initiative if desired.

Thank you for your strong support of Kentucky veterans and their families. Should you have any questions related to this matter, please contact me at (cell) 502-382-7059 or via email at <a href="mailto:kentuckyauthor@icloud.com">kentuckyauthor@icloud.com</a>.

Sincerely

Larry/L. Arnett-Colonel (Ret.) U.S. Army

Past JECVO Chairman/Legislative Officer